
NORTH EAST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

MEETING 

MONDAY MARCH 3, 2025 

7:30 PM 
 

 

Chairman Russ LaFuria called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Also, 

in attendance were Supervisors August Neff and Fredrick Shunk, Attorney Tim Wachter, and 

Secretary Erica Carlstrom.   

 

 

Chairman LaFuria asked for public comments or concerns, none were received.  A 

motion from August Neff and the second from Fredrick Shunk approved the minutes of the 

February 17th, 2025 meeting as presented and passed by unanimous vote.  Secretary Erica 

Carlstrom presented the Treasurer’s report for the month of February 2025 and by a motion from 

Fredrick Shunk and the second from August Neff was accepted as presented and passed by 

unanimous vote. Bills were presented for February 17th – February 28th, 2025 for approval and 

payment as follows: 

 General Fund Checks  #3768-3799     $        77,013.11 

 General Fund Debits  Ach’s     $          1,850.03 

 Water Fund Checks  #3013-3027     $      186,618.57 

 Sewer Fund Checks  #2825-2835    $        93,890.17 

 Total approved by a motion from Fredrick Shunk and the second from August Neff was 

 $359,371.88 and passed by unanimous vote.  

  

Correspondence:  

 

 The National Grape Co-Op has also requested to use the meeting room on Tuesday, 

March 18th, at 6:30pm for their meeting.  Russ LaFuria made a motion to approve the request 

allowing them to use the room.  August Neff made the second motion.  Passed by unanimous 

vote. 

 

 The American Legion Post 105 has requested the Townships approval to hold their 

annual Memorial Day Parade on Monday May 26th, 2025.  The route for the parade would follow 

as in previous years with the ceremony starting in Gibson Park and the parade ending at the 

North East Cemetery.  Fredrick Shunk made a motion approving the Legion to hold their annual 

parade.  Russ LaFuria made the second motion to approve.  All in favor. 

 

 American Legion Post 105 is also requesting a letter of acknowledgment for the Medal of 

Honor Ride that will take place on Saturday June 21st, 2025.  The ride will travel along Route 20 

in the Township but because it is a PennDOT road they require the Townships 

acknowledgement.  A motion to approve and write the letter was made by August Neff and 

seconded by Fredrick Shunk.  All in favor. 

 

 

 

Old Business: None  

  

   

 

 



 

New Business: 

 

 Supervisors received an invitation to the annual ECATO Yearbook Dinner to be held on 

March 27th at the Colony Banquet & Catering.  Those interested should RSVP to Erica by March 

17th.   

 

 Supervisors entered into an Executive Session for a legal matter. 

 

  

Supervisor Russ LaFuria noted that the Townships annual audit has been completed.  

 

  

 After announcements and with all business concluded, a motion to adjourn at 7:40 PM 

was received from August Neff.  Meeting Adjourned. 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,           

 

 

 

Erica Carlstrom, Secretary 


